RECORD OF PROCEEDING

Minutes of Burton Township Trustees
Held at the Burton Township Administration Building

Regular Meeting April 16, 2018

Dan Whiting, Chairman, opened the meeting at 7:40 p.m. with Board members: Jim Dvorak and Ken Burnett in attendance. Those present joined the Board in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>Minutes:</u> The regular meeting minutes from April 2, 2018 were approved as corrected with a motion from Mr. Burnett and seconded by Mr. Dvorak. Vote: Mr. Whiting – yes, Mr. Dvorak-yes and Mr. Burnett - yes.

Cemetery: The maintenance department chipped the brush at Slitor Cemetery.

Zoning: Mr. Eric Brelloch of Butternut Road filed a complaint about the airfield on Fisher Road. The conditional use permit should have been renewed in 2016. Mr. Gruber will contact Geauga Radio Control Air and have them file for a renewal conditional use permit. Mr. Brelloch can voice his concerns at the hearing. There was a call about a structure being built on Georgia Road. Mr. Gruber contacted the property owner and told him to file for a permit and abide by current zoning regulations. Lydia Bohm is going to appeal her request for a fence as her permit was rejected.

<u>Fire Department</u>: Mr. Burnett received the property valuations. He will work with Mr. Sean Thompson to set up a joint meeting.

Roads: The new truck from Bainbridge Township was delivered. The truck will need two new tires and rims. The title needs to be transferred. Mr. Sutter put the information on senior trash day around town. Mr. Sutter with meet with the new coordinator for Waste Management about Trash Day. Limbs were cut up that came down with the strong winds. The pipe/crossover pipe on Fisher Road needs to be resized. It cannot carry the water volume during a heavy storm. Mr. Sutter will contact the County Engineer. Twenty-eight tons of salt-cinder mix were picked up. The new cutting edge was put on the '05 International. The plow damage at the park was graded and the snow fence and stakes were put away. Station Road was cold patched. The chipping of brush was completed on Chipmunk, Erwin, Slitor Cemetery, Durkee, Fisher and Burton Heights. A driveway permit was issued on Fisher. Orwell Natural Gas pulled a highway use permit for Stanley.

<u>Fiscal Officer</u>: Confirmation of a grant from Ohio Public Works Commission was received for the project entitled Hotchkiss Road Improvements in the amount of \$400,000.

Public Comment: None.

Old Business: None.

New Business: None.

The next regular meeting has been changed from May 7, 2018 to April 30, 2018 at 7:30 pm.

Warrants: Warrants #9957 thru #9969 were approved and paid.

As there was no further business, this meeting was adjourned at 9:03 p.m. by a motion from

Mr. Burnett and seconded by Mr. Dvo	orak. The vote was unanimous.	
Chairman	Fiscal Officer	